
 

 Friday, April 1 - Shabbat Family Dinner - 6:00 PM 

 Shabbat Family Services - 7:30 PM 
 Birthday Blessings for children born in April 

  Bima: Samantha Beverage and Mark Newfeld 

  Usher: Pat Johnson 

  Oneg: Judy Lundy 

 

 Friday, April 8 - Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM  

                        Bima: Nancy Newfeld and David Glick 

  Usher:  

  Oneg: Pauline Kaplan 

   

 Friday, April 15 - Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM  

  Bima: Gail Feinberg and Derek Hyman   

  Usher: David Glick 

  Oneg: Judy Woodruff 

    

 Friday, April  22 - Passover/ Shabbat Services-7:30 PM 
  Bima:  Lisa Ketchum and Tom Scarr 

  Usher: Marilyn Cohen 

  Oneg:  Betty Colker 

                                

 Monday, April 25 - Passover Yizkor (Memorial) Service - 11:00 AM  

      In the chapel 

 

 Friday, April 29 -  "Yom HaShoah" Holocaust Remembrance 

                                Shabbat Services -7:30 PM  
             Anniversary Blessings for couples married in April 

                        Bima:  Samantha Beverage 

                        Usher:  Joyce Levy  

                        Oneg:   

 

                        Child care is provided during Friday evening services  

as a courtesy to families with small children. 
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RELIGIOUS SERVICES 

    SABBATH SERVICE     FRIDAY             7:30 P.M.  
    SABBATH SERVICE     SATURDAY       9:00 A.M. 
    WEEKDAY MINYAN     SUNDAY            9:00 A.M. 

 

Saturday, April 9 

6:30 PM 

Lester Hirsh Reception 

and Concert  

Free and open  

to the public  

See page 4 

 

 

Sunday, April 10 

3:00 PM 

Jason Breslin’s  

Senior Recital at M.U. 

Jomie Jazz Center 

 
J 

 

Tuesday, April 19 

6:00 PM 

Passover  

Community Seder  

RSVP  by April 8 

See page 5 

 

 
Sunday, April 24 

Religious School  

Model “Chocolate” Seder 

  
 
 

Saturday, May 7 

Comedian Joel Chasnoff 

performs at the Temple. 

Free and open 

to the public.  See page 8. 



B’NAI  SHOLOM NEWS LET TER  

From the RAbbi 

  

 Many great scholars have opined that the 

story of Jewish history, of the Jewish people, is a 

continuing cycle of destruction--and rebirth; an 

endless cycle of exile--and redemption, of enslave-

ment--and of liberation.  We see these themes with 

special clarity, at this season of the year. We         

celebrate the season of Passover, the great saga of 

our journey from slavery in Egypt, to the parting of 

the Red Sea, to the eventual establishment of a 

Jewish Kingdom in the land of Israel.  

 

 We see this theme again, later this month, 

when we mark with sadness the season of 

“Holocaust Remembrance”--and then, shortly          

after, the celebration of Israel’s Independence Day.  

Again the theme: destruction to rebirth, from             

enslavement to freedom--freedom to live a                

meaningful, authentic Jewish life!  But what, in the 

21st century, do we mean by “an authentic Jewish 

life?” According to one scholar: 
 

 “The living of an authentic Jewish existence 

is not to be defined by where it is lived.  What  

matters is how.  By “authentic” and “Jewish” one 

may mean many things.  To me an authentic Jewish 

life is one of joy and gladness, a life that fulfills the 

many-splendored hopes of humanity with the light 

of Torah. And Torah illumines the world, no one 

part more than another. American Jews will have 

attained an “authentic Jewish life” when they look 

forward to Sabbaths of contentment and festivals of 

rejoicing, when they celebrate natural glories and 

share the human pathos, when they have so             

educated themselves that whatever happens enters 

into Torah and also explains its meaning.” 

 

 Quite a challenge for us to attain!  And I   

especially like the emphasis on joy and gladness, 

on the Sabbath and the festivals.  But how shall we 

achieve this state of joy?  For me, it is through our 

prayer services and through study; but for others, 

there needs to be a different path. The question  

remains, and especially at this season of the year: 

how do we make our personal journey from exile 

to redemption?  

 

 

 

We might ponder the words of Rabbi Jacob          

Neusner: 
 

 “The end of our exile--and the exile of Jews 

wherever they may be--will come with the end of 

alienation, disintegration, and inner strife.  On that 

distant day we shall be at one with ourselves, at 

one in society, and at one with God.  We will know 

the joy of Torah in the private life and for the       

public interest, and Torah shall open the way to 

God.  And the first step on that long, long road is 

the start of the search for the joys of being Jewish--

trivial, humble pleasures, such as welcoming the 

sunset on the eve of the Seventh Day and singing 

songs about the Lord, master of the world, rock of 

whose goodness we have eaten, the honored Day.  

Song without belief, to be sure; but the song        

contains all the belief we need! Our voices, our 

words, our melodies--these resonate as one--the 

echo of our ultimate unity, the end of our exile 

from ourselves, the beginning of the inner peace 

we seek.” 

 

 A wonderful goal: to find this inner peace, 

this harmony, the end of exile, the ultimate unity--

and to find it, more than anywhere, through our 

observance (with joy!) of the Sabbath, our 

“honored Day,” with song and prayer.  I hope you 

will join me in this search, on the Sabbaths to come 

this Spring, and for many weeks after that as well.  

  

B’Shalom 

 

 

 

Rabbi David E. Wucher 
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Rabbi and Tori at Rabbis’  

convention in Florida  

Rabbi and Tori at Rabbis’ convention in Florida  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 
Family Shabbat 
Dinner 

6:00 PM; 

Family Shabbat 
Service 

7:30 PM 
Birthday Blessings 

2 
Shabbat  

Services 

9:00 AM 
 

Reception for 

Rabbi Bellush 

7:30  

3 

Weekday  

Minyan 

9:00 AM 

 

Religious School 

10:00 AM 

4 5 
Temple Board 

Meeting 

7:00 PM 

6 7 
JGEL 

11:45 AM 

Max and 

Erma’s 

8 
Shabbat          

Services 

7:30 PM 

9 

Shabbat  

Services 

9:00 AM 

Lester 

Hirsh 

Concert  

6:30 PM 

10 
Minyan 

9:00 AM; 

Religious School 

Recess; 

Jason Breslin’s 

Recital at M.U. 

3:00 PM  

11 

 

12 
Federated 

Board Meeting 

 7:30 PM 

13 14 
JGEL 

11:45 AM 

World of  

Seafood 

15 
Shabbat          

Services 

“Shabbat 

HaGadol” 

7:30 PM 

16 
Shabbat  

Services 

9:00 AM 

17 
Weekday  

Minyan 

9:00 AM 

 

Religious 

School Recess 

18 19 
Passover  

Community 

Seder 

6:00 PM 

20 21 
JGEL 

11:45 AM 

Hibachi 

22 
Passover 

Shabbat          

Services 

7:30 PM 

23 
Shabbat  

Services 

9:00 AM 

24 
Weekday  

Minyan 

9:00 AM 

 

Religious School 

10:00 AM 

 

25 
Passover          

Yizkor 

Memorial        

Service 

11:00 AM 

in chapel 

26 27 28 
JGEL 

11:45 AM 

Schooner’s 

29 
“Yom 

HaShoah” 

Shabbat  

Service  

7:30 PM; 

Anniversary 

Blessings 

30 
Shabbat  

Services 

9:00 AM 
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SATURDAY, APRIL 9th  

6:30 PM  

Wine & Cheese Reception 
 

7:00 PM 

 Lester Hirsh Concert  

B’nai Sholom Congregation 
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Tuesday April 19 at 6:00 P.M. 

at B’nai Sholom for members, their guests and Marshall Students. 

Please, mark your calendar now! 

 

We will need your reservation by April 8, 2011  

so that we can order enough food in a timely manner.  

 

The cost is $20.00 per adult and $15.00 for children (12 and under). 

(Family Limit of $70.00) 

 

To guarantee your reservation, send your check to: 

B’nai Sholom Sisterhood 

P.O. Box 2674 

Huntington, WV 25726 

 

Please write on the envelope or the check that it is intended for 

“Community Seder Reservations”. 

 

We cannot guarantee that we can accommodate those who come without                       

reservations.  We are preparing enough food for 80 people.  
 

 If your reservations come in after this number, you will be put on a waiting list. 

For questions, comments or reservations,  call Tori Wucher (304 525-2411) 

  

Name _______________________________________________________________________________________  

 

Address _____________________________________________________________________________________  

 

Number of Adults @ $20.00      Number of Children @ $15.00      

 

Any special needs (high chair, wheel chair, etc)           

 
MAKE YOUR CHECK PAYABLE TO SISTERHOOD, AND SEND IT TO THE TEMPLE OFFICE BY APRIL 8. 

5 April 2011 
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Building Fund 
Norton Kaplan  

in memory of Robin Gail Kaplan, 

Jeanne Dunn, Sam Kaplan, Albert  

Kaplan, and Rebecca Cantor 

 

Congregational Fund 
David and Marilyn Cohen 

in memory of Dodi Frankel 

 

Edward and Peter Eiland  

in memory of Evelyn Eiland 

and Judge Fred Caplan 

 

Steven and Dr. Roslyn Feierstein 

 in memory of Mayer B. Feierstein 

 

Maxine Frankel 

 in memory of Esther Sacherman 

 

Sue Hanshaw 

 in memory of Barbara Gross 

 

Donnel Horn  

in memory of Harry Fallon and  

Dodi Frankel  

 

 

Clarence, Jane and Stephanie Jackson  

in memory of Mary Cains 

 

Michael Keen  

in memory of Leonard Keen 

 

Bob and Joyce Levy  

in memory of Harry Fallon and            

Dodi Frankel 

 

Stephen and Wendy Lieman                  

in memory of Bernice Steirn 

 

Maury and Deedee Mufson                         

in memory of Mandel Weiss 

 

Sharon and Marc Seidler  

with thanks and appreciation for          

welcoming their daughter, Emily 

Seidler, to the B’nai Sholom family 

 

Marc and Sherri Solochek 

 in memory of Harry Glick 

 

 

 

Gary and Anne Steigerwald                      

in honor of Rabbi Wucher and in honor 

of Mary Cantor's 101st birthday  

 

Joe Horn  

in memory of Harold Radow,               

Noah Fetter and Leonard Keen 

 

Dorothy Polan Memorial 

Landscape Fund 

Lilli Platt  

in memory of Dodi Frankel 

 

Linda Senat  

in memory of Dodi Frankel 

 

Mazon Fund 

Mary Cantor 

with thanks for good wishes on her 

101st birthday and in memory  

of Katy Calinoff 

 

 

Memorial Fund 

Bruce and Jan Chertow 

 in memory of Molly Frishman 

 

Harold and Freda Kagan  

in memory of Abraham Kagan 

 

Paul and Lynne Mayer  

in memory of Josephine 

 Klausner Mayer, Phillip Supovitz          

and Sally Fallon 

 

Daphne Weil  

in memory of Richard Weil 

 

Myron Katz Memorial Fund 

Burt H. Romer  

in memory of Ella Romer 

 

 

Prayerbook Fund 

Jerome and Sallie Hayflich 

 in memory of Kate Hayflich 

 

Mimi, Steve, Debra and Mike Tann 

 in memory of Fannye Angel  

Finkelstein 

 

 

 
 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 

Nelson and Ann Cohen  

in memory of Leona Cohen 
 

Edwin Hyman 

 in memory of Jack Hyman 
 

Clarence, Jane and Stephanie Jackson 
 

Loretta Levine  

in memory of Louis E. Levine 

 

Sheldon Levine  

in memory of Bernard Levine and  

 Regina Levine 

 

Charolette Miller  

in honor of Rabbi Wucher's 22 years                   

of service at B'nai Sholom 

 

Harold and Joan Rose  

in memory of Louis Rose 

 

Steinberg Family Fund 

in memory of Edda Steinberg 
 

James Bailes  

Gary and Stacy Beckman  

David and Marilyn Cohen  

Dennis and Ina Hammel  

Mr. and Mrs. J. Churchill Hodges 

Bob and Joyce Levy  

Maury and Deedee Mufson 

R.O Robertson Jr.  

Mrs. Lawrence Tippett  

Claire Dunier 

Marilyn and Lou Glickfield 

Donnel Horn 

 

Youth Group Fund 

Clarence, Jane and Stephanie Jackson 
 

Weisberg Education Fund 

David Field  

in memory of Albert Rowan 
 

Bruce Freeman  

in memory of Esther Freeman 
 

Helga Thorn 

 in memory of Max Kahn 
 

Yiddush Chorus 

Mark and Niza Uslan 

 in memory of Esther Uslan 

DONATIONs 

6 April 2011 
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B’NAI SHOLOM IS PARTNERING WITH MARSHALL’S COLLEGE OF FINE ARTS  

TO SUPPORT THE HUNTINGTON AREA FOOD BANK. 
 

                                 EMPTY BOWLS PROJECT 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

There is also an opportunity to bid on dozens of items at a SILENT AUCTION.  
 

Last year, the nearly 1,000 people in attendance at Empty Bowls had the opportunity 

 to bid on dozens of items, including gift baskets from local businesses,  

sports memorabilia autographed by Marshall athletes and coaches, and a                                                    

two night all inclusive trip to the General Lewis Inn located in Lewisburg, WV. 

    

Last year’s lunch and the auction raised nearly $14,000,  

with all proceeds going to the Huntington Area Food Bank, 

 (HAFB) – a nonprofit food distribution center  

that provides food to soup kitchens, emergency relief shelters  

and other hunger relief programs throughout the Tri-State.  

 

Each dollar donated at Empty Bowls enables the Food Bank to  

distribute seven pounds of food to the hungry in our region.  
 

Every $12 donation – the price of your special lunch – will feed an entire family for three weeks. 
 

 

How about a really special lunch?  
 

 Each year Empty Bowls offers guests who contribute $12, 

a generous portion of soup donated by area restaurants,                                                

and served in a unique ceramic bowl, handmade by a student                                            

in Marshall’s Keramos Student Pottery Guild.  
 

The bowl is yours to take home as a lasting reminder of the 

hunger that so many in our region regularly face.  
 

 This year’s event will be April 8 at the First Presbyterian Church. 

 
 

            

       “Unto eVerY perSon there iS a name” 
 

 READING OF THE NAMES 
 

Sunday, May 1 

8:00 AM - 5:00PM 
 

                          

Readers are needed. 

 

 
     Join with B’nai Brith at B’nai Sholom Temple  

           as together we read the names of all who  

                  perished during the Holocaust. 
 

To reserve a time to read names,  please call              

the Temple office or Herman Glaser at 525-4582. 
 

Anyone who can help set up,  

please be here at 7:00 AM 
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Your Huntington Jewish Federated Charities at work in Huntington 

 

Jewish Camp Grant Program 
This wonderful opportunity is sponsored by the Huntington Federated with a special Grant Fund created for the 
Jewish Camp Program. This special grant program to attend Jewish camps is open to all B'nai Sholom Sunday 
School students and teachers. Please pick-up a flyer at Sunday School to lean more about this extraordinary         
program.  
 

Marshall University Jewish Student Association   
Started only 5-months ago, our Jewish group on campus continues to build thanks to Lisa Jacobson’s determined 
efforts. The MUJSA has an office at the Marshall Alumni Center, with regular office hours. Thirty Jewish students 
have been identified and the number is growing.  Lisa meets once a week with different students and is available 
to meet with any Jewish student who may need her help. A  MUJSA website is in development and we will                    
forward the link when it’s completed.  
 

Trip to Israel Program  
Several of our high school and college students have already taken advantage of this unique opportunity to be 
sponsored for a free trip to Israel. The funding is provided by the Greater Huntington Jewish Federated Charities 
with a special Grant Fund created for the Israel Trip Program. Please learn more about this amazing chance for 
the Jewish Youth in our community to visit and experience Israel, our Jewish homeland. Contact Malinda Cains 
(mcainsi@zoominternet.com) or Martha Barvin (mjwb123@yahoo.com) for more information.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

West Virginia Symphony Chorus                     
will  perform Ernest Bloch’s  

Avodath Hakodesh 
Sunday, May 22 

4:00 PM  
   at B'nai Sholom Congregation  

 
“Sung in Hebrew, Bloch’s Sacred Service                

is one of the most important choral works of               

the twentieth century and perhaps the most             

important musical setting of a Jewish                          

service by a major composer.  This should be a 

truly memorable production!” 
 

David Castleberry  

Director WV Symphony Chorus 

 

Federated Jewish Charities of Huntington   
P.O. Box 947         Huntington, WV 25713 

 

 

THE VOICE 

OF  THE 

FEDERATED 

mailto:mcainsi@zoominternet.com
mailto:mjwb@yahoo.com
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       Brighten your springtime fun with Temple Gift Cards! 
 

 

  Use Speedway, Kroger and Foodfair cards to  

  buy supplies for a picnic in the park, or for those  

  cookouts you’ve  been waiting all winter to enjoy.  

 

  Too tired to cook after a day of outdoor fun?   

  Then choose one of your many great 

  Temple restaurant gift cards and eat out.  
 

  Please continue to call Joe Horn while the program is in transition.  304-525-6574 
 

 

 

4th REPORT ON RABBINIC SEARCH 

 

As part of its commitment to keep you informed regarding the ongoing rabbinic search process and our           

progress towards finding the “best possible” Rabbi to lead B’nai Sholom forward when Rabbi Wucher retires 

on June 30, 2011, the Rabbinic Search Committee issues this, its 4th Report.  Our initial Report was included 

in the January Newsletter and included a detailed description of the search process we are using, and a         

number of relevant and frequently asked questions with our answers to them.  It was followed by a 2nd Report 

in the February newsletter, and a 3rd Report in the March newsletter.  All of these Reports are  available from 

the Temple secretary if you did not see any of them.   

 

The Rabbinic Search Committee is continuing to work diligently and to follow the search process that was 

previously adopted.  As of March 31st, we have received resumés from eighteen interested candidates. We 

have carefully reviewed and considered their credentials and the background information each provided. We 

consulted with URJ and USCJ, and with our own Rabbi Wucher for his input.  We have conducted limited 

background checks on fourteen of the candidates with whom we were favorably impressed, based solely on a 

review of their resumés. (three of the resumés were only recently received and we have not yet had an        

opportunity to follow up on them.)   Based on all information available to date, the Search Committee has 

only formally rejected two candidates who, it was unanimously agreed, were clearly not a match for B’nai 

Sholom.  We have conducted telephone/skype interviews with eight particularly promising candidates, and 

the remaining eight candidates are still under consideration, although the committee has put their resumés on 

hold.   

 

Based on thorough discussion and careful review and recommendations of the Search Committee, the              

Selection Committee invited five candidates to come to Huntington to interview with the full Selection  

Committee and to meet the Congregation. The process of resumé review, background check, phone                

interview and personal interview has been repeated as we receive additional resumés. 

 

All of the on-site interviews were completed by early April.  The Selection Committee is scheduled to meet 

within the next two weeks to discuss the candidates interviewed in Huntington, and the input received from 

the Congregation, and to make some decisions concerning the Rabbi candidates.   

 

Again, we encourage you to share with members of the Search Committee your thoughts about the search process, your 

vision for the future of B’nai Sholom, and other relevant topics; and to take full advantage of the opportunities that will 

be available to you to interact with candidates of  interest.  Please feel free to share your comments to any of the Search 

Committee members. 

 

Rabbinic Search Committee 

Thomas Scarr, Chairman 
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Thanks to everyone who helped make this year’s Raffle a success! 

 

 Congratulations to the contest winner for selling the most tickets -  Mark and Nancy Newfeld. 
 

 And congrats to the winner of the dozen or more sold tickets - Joan Lerner. 
 

 Thanks to all who sold and purchased tickets or helped with the Raffle in any way. 

  You all made it happen for 2011! 

 

The Winner’s list and more details about the results of the Raffle will appear in the May newsletter. 
 

  

 

            SPECIAL THANKS TO... 
 

 

TIM BEVERAGE 
for his diligent work                  

to rekindle the  
Eternal Light in  
the Sanctuary. 

  

      

 

to the Mayer and Hinkley Families! 

Paul and Lynne Mayer became grandparents on March 21 
 to a beautiful baby girl -- Emma Mayer Hinkley.  

Emma  weighed in at 6 lbs., 12 oz. and was 20 3/4" long.  
Proud parents are Debbie Mayer and Erik Hinkley  

of Prescott Valley, Arizona 

 

Dear B’nai Sholom Congregation, 
 
Thank you for the goldengram and the many 
birthday wishes I received for my 95th birthday.  
 

Sincerely, 
Isabel Spindel 
 

 
Dear B’nai Sholom Congregation, 

 

My heartfelt thanks for the kindness and support             

extended to me and my family during the recent            

illness and death of Edda.   
 
                  Sincerely,                 

                  Jack Steinberg 

 

 

Dear B’nai Sholom Congregation, 
 
I want to thank everyone for all the good 
wishes I received for my 101st birthday.  
Thank you! 
 
      Love, 
      Mary Cantor 



SHOLOMGRAMS 
April 2011 

 

Please check the names you want to send  
Sholomgrams to and mail immediately to : 

 

Sholomgrams 
Sandy Colker 

9 Bayberry Drive 
Huntington, WV  25705 

 

Please note: The address appears on the back of this sheet for your mailing convenience:  
fold, tape, stamp and mail. 
 

We will send Sholomgrams for anniversaries every five years starting with the tenth; birthdays 
will be noted on 60th, 70th, 75th, 85th, 90th and every year thereafter.  Sholomgrams are 
$2.00 each.  We can’t note your special dates and birthday dates if we don’t have them in our 
file.  You may send anniversary and birthday dates to the office. 
 

If you wish to send to everyone, please contact : Sandy Colker 
 

To recap: 1.  Check the names of those to whom you would like Sholomgrams sent. 
  2.  Indicate how you want the Sholomgrams signed. 
  3.  Mail your list to Sandy Colker by the 15th of this month. 
 
 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO: 

                      
  _____   Carole  Batt on her 70th birthday April 8

th
. 

                       
  _____   Josephine Smith on her 93rd birthday April 10

th
.  

 
      
 
                                  
                                
                                  DON’T FORGET TO SIGN YOUR SHOLOMGRAM! 
 
Please indicate how you would like your Sholomgram signed: 
 
 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

April 11 



SHOLOMGRAMS 

Sandy Colker 

401 10th St. #1007 

Huntington, WV  25701 

12 April 2011 
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Thank you to... 
 

 ~ Samantha Beverage and her committee for the wonderful Purim “Covered Dish” Picnic. 

 

 ~ The Youth Group for hosting the fun Purim Carnival. 
  

~ Sharon Pressman, P.J. Scarr, Judy Williams and the Catering Committee  

for the wonderful food at the Reverse Raffle.  

 

                      ~ Nancy Newfeld, P J Scarr, and the Caring Committee. 

 

   ~ All Sisterhood members who helped with or provided food for the many                                                

recent receptions.  You did an outstanding job! 

 

Sisterhood 

No Sisterhood Meeting 

in April. 

 

Friday, May 6 

Sisterhood Dinner Meeting 

6:00 PM 

 

THE BULB SALE IS UNDERWAY… 
 

If your order is in by May 15…. 

you will receive a bonus of five  

Hawera Miniature Daffodils for orders over $30. 
 

  All other orders are due May 31. 
 

For more information, 

contact Joan Lerner at 523-1349 or  

P.J. Scarr at 304-733-0125. 

 

Mark your calendar 

 

Thursday, May 12 

Sisterhood 

 Rummage Sale  

 

Congregational           

Dinner Meeting 

May 15 at 6:00 PM 

RSVP to the office. 

 

 

Tuesday, April 19 

Passover Community 

Seder 

6:00 PM 
 

Chairs: Pat Johnson and Sharon Weed 
 

Committee:  

Samantha Beverage, Brenda Glick, 

Donnel Horn, Marilyn Polan, P.J. Scarr 

and Tori Wucher 

If you can help with or bring  food for the            

Lester Hirsh concert reception April 9, please 

call Joan Lerner on her cell phone...   

304-521-7838 
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RABBI’S  

OFFICE HOURS 

3:00 PM - 6:00 PM 

Please call for an appointment. 

Remember that Wednesday  

is Rabbi Wucher’s day  

out of the office each week. 

 

 

TEMPLE  

OFFICE HOURS 

9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

Monday - Friday 

 

 

Custodian’s  Hours 

Monday - Thursday 

8:00 AM - 1:30 PM 

Fridays 

8:00 AM - 12:00 Noon 

6:00 - 9:00 PM 

 

 

The deadline for  

items to be in the  

May 

 Newsletter  

is April15 

 

 

TEMPLE  

MAILING ADDRESS: 
 

B’NAI SHOLOM  

CONGREGATION 

P.O. BOX 2674 

HUNTINGTON, WV  

25726-2674 

 

EMAIL 

BNAISHOLOMWV@YAHOO.COM 

        

 
 
  

                                           

 
                 It’s here!!! 

 

Inside the shop, we’re guessing that Pauline Kaplan                                           

and Rena Steirn already have beautifully baked briskets and                                      

sweet crunchy mandel brod cooling on a low shelf in the freezer.                             

They probably have golden chicken soup placed neatly near  

the perfectly rounded matzo balls on an upper shelf. 
 

They’ve placed their orders for the liver and eggs they   

will need for their delightful appetizer.  

For them, Passover is not only here, it’s practically over. 
 

Now let’s talk about the rest of us; scurry, scurry, hurry, hurry!!! 

 

There’s a lot to do and little time. 
 

Don’t worry; the shop chicks are ready to help. Not in the cooking,                

mind you….and not in the feathery pre-cleaning of tiny forgotten crumbs. 
 

We will help where it’s really important - - -the presentation!!! 
 

Our cookbooks will take you to your new shining serving pieces.                   

Our new interesting Hagadahs will lead you to a lively service.  

 We have music for the background and Marshall Green frogs                        

for your table of young people. We have bowls for fish,   

for slat water and horseradish. 
 

We have bibs for the babies and games for the tweens. 
 

Come in soon. If you aren’t  

Pauline or Rena - - time is running out – and when it’s gone, it’s gone. 
 

Our thanks to the above named ladies for showing                                            

the rest of us the meaning of balaboosta. 

                   

                      Come in for your free kiss. 
 

                        Sherri    529-6398 

                        Barb      633-7070 

                        Lisa      304-638-3116 and Sunday mornings   

 

   Ta Dah>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>Drum roll 
 

         Shopper of the Month 
 

Brenda Glick 
           
      It’s not the money - - - -it’s the attitude. 



Emma’s leaf 
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TREE OF LIFE ORDER FORM 

 
_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the Original Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 
_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the New Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 
_____   I wish to purchase a Root on the New Tree of Life for (a minimum of) $1800.00.           
 
Please indicate, on the lines below, the exact wording you desire to be inscribed on the leaf: 

(“in honor of...”     “in memory of...”     “on the occasion of...”    etc.) 
 

 ____________________________________________________________________________  
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

  ____________________________________________________________________________                                                                              
 
 
 
 
 
 
Name  _____________________________              
 
Address  ____________________________  
 
 ___________________________________  
 
 
City ________________________________  
 
State and Zip Code  ___________________  
 
Phone number  ______________________  
 
 
Mail form and check to: 
 
Tree of Life - c/o Martha Newby  
B’nai Sholom Congregation 
P.O. Box 2674  
Huntington, WV  25726-2674                                                                
                                                                                                                                                                                        
             
          
               
                
                                                                                                 

RECENT LEAF 

CONGRATULATIONS TO DEBBIE AND ERIK 

WITH THANKS FROM LYNNE AND PAUL 

THE PROUD, GRATEFUL GRANDPARENTS OF 

EMMA MAYER HINKLEY 

BORN MARCH 21, 2011 
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April Floral Fund Donations  
 

    

Donated by   In Memory of:   

 
Greg and Terri Booth Jeanne Dunn 

 

Manny Borinsky Helen Bernstein 

 

Mary Cantor Abe Schiff 

   

 

Ed and Peter Eiland Gizella Eiland 

 Irene Eiland 

 

Harold and Freda Kagan Anna Levinson 

 

Pauline Kaplan Albert Kaplan 

 Jeanne Dunn 

 Sam Kaplan 

 

Joan Lerner Isaac Lerner  

 Leah Rose Lerner 

 

Judy Lundy and Nathan Jurin Rebecca Jurin 

 

Sheldon Levine Daniel B. Bertman 

 

Paul and Lynne Mayer Josephine Klausner Mayer 

 Sarah Osoff Supovitz 

 

Bernice Moos                                              Lea Mendel 

                                                   Belle Broh Schradzki 

                                           Isadore “Les” Schradzki  

                                                            Jacob Schradzki  

  

Lake and Louise Polan Walter H. Lewis, Sr. 

 

Ronald  Polan Lilian (Lily) E. Finn 

 Jack Polan 

 

Jack Steinberg                              Paul Gersman 

 

Nancy Cohen Tarbis Isador Cohen 

 Rae Dee Glick 

 

Vicki and Kalman Socolof Abe Schiff 

 

Rena Steirn Abe Schiff 

 

Rabbi 

Dr. David E. Wucher 

 

President 

Dr. Gail Feinberg 

 

Vice President 

Dr. Mark Newfeld 

 

Secretary 

Samantha Beverage 

 

Treasurer 

Marc Solochek 

 

Past President 

Thomas E. Scarr 

 

Board Members 

Malinda Cains 

Herman Glaser 

David Glick 

Derek Hyman 

Lisa Ketchum 

Joan Lerner 

Dr. Stephanie Skolik 

Joan Weisberg 

 

Sisterhood President 

Nancy Newfeld 

 

 

B’nai Sholom Newsletter 

published monthly by 

B’nai Sholom 

Congregation 

949 10th Avenue 

P.O. Box 2674 

Huntington, WV 25726 

 

Phone: 

(304) 522-2980 

 

E-Mail: 
bnaisholomwv@yahoo.com 

 

Website: 

www.wv-bnaisholom.org 
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APRIL Yahrzeits   
April 1-2 observed on April 1 

David H. Glick  4/1 

Rosalie Isador   4/1 

Leon Levy   4/1 

Isadore Nechin  4/1 

Anita Schrinsky  4/1 

Fannie Moses Broh  4/2 

Benjamin Brown  4/2 

David Greene   4/2 

 

April 3-9 observed on April 8 

Sam Kaplan   4/3  

Aaron Meyer   4/3  

Wendy Uslan   4/3  

David Fox   4/5  

Belle Broh Schradzki  4/6  

Marilyn Shattah  4/6  

Elinore Gaffin Slotkin  4/6 Nissan 2  

Jeanne Dunn   4/7  

Josephine Klausner Mayer 4/7  

Louis Boose   4/8  

Thelma “Bill" Boose  4/8  

Carole Klein-Levin  4/9  

  

April 10-16 observed on April 15 

Andrew Katz   4/10 Nissan 6  

Seymour Kenneth Freidin 4/12  

Rochelle Hyman  4/12  

Sarah Lippman Kassan 4/12  

Esther Nechin   4/12  

Celia Skoll   4/12 Nissan 8  

Walter H. Lewis, Sr.  4/13  

Harvey Shapiro  4/13  

Daniel B. Bertman  4/14  

Rebecca Jurin   4/14  

Louis Kraft   4/14 Nissan 10  

Isaac Lerner   4/14 Nissan 10  

Marshall Levin  4/14  

Joseph Roisman  4/15 Nissan 11  

Dorothy “Dubby" Schnitt 4/15  

George Straus   4/15  

Paul Gersman   4/16  

Harold Yaged   4/16  

 

April 17-24 observed on April 22 

Matilda Gold   4/17  

Sarah Osoff Supovitz  4/17  

April 17-24 observed on April 22 continued 

Samuel K. Hartz  4/18 Nissan 14  

Bruce Schrinsky  4/18  

Gizella Eiland   4/19  

Morris Goldenberg  4/20  

Leah Rose Lerner  4/20 Nissan 16  

Anna Levinson  4/20  

Jack Polan   4/20  

Norman Dolin   4/21  

Ruth Blankoff Kassan  4/22  

Gussie Weisberg  4/22  

Helen Bernstein  4/23 Nissan 19  

Lillian G. Cohen  4/23  

Albert Kaplan   4/23 Nissan 19  

Sylvia Spadel   4/23  

 

April 24-30 observed on April 30 

David Feinberg  4/24  

Nathan Robert Baker  4/25  

Leah Mendel   4/25  

Abbey Russell   4/25 Nissan 21  

Jacob Schradzki  4/26  

Herman Silberstein  4/26  

Oscar Skoll   4/26 Nissan 22  

David Baker   4/27  

Irene Eiland   4/27  

Lena Freedman  4/27  

Israel Greenstein  4/27  

Hannah Miller   4/27  

Otto Oller   4/27  

Abe Schiff   4/27 Nissan 23  

Lilian (Lily) E. Finn  4/28  

Julius Freedman  4/28  

Rae Dee Glick   4/28 Nissan 24  

Leo Schradski   4/28  

Isadore “Les” Schradzki 4/28  

Mildred Wormser  4/29  

 

Our Condolences to the Families of… 

 

Harry Fallon 
 

Edda Steinberg 
 

Dodi Frankel 
 

Gerta Rosenberg 
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      May 1 - Yom HaShoah/Reading of the Names 

 

      May 6 - Oneg in honor of Jason Breslin’s 

                  graduation from Marshall University; 

                  Hosted by the Breslin family.  

 

      May 6 - Sisterhood Shabbat Dinner Meeting                           

        6:00 PM      
            

                  Family Shabbat Service - 7:30 PM  

 

      May 8 - Last Day of  Religious School 

                    4th Annual Pancake Breakfast 

 

      May 7 - Comedian Joel Chasnoff  performance  

                    at the Temple.  Time to be announced.         

 

 
   

 

    

   May 12 - Sisterhood Rummage Sale 

 

   May 15  - Congregational Dinner Meeting -6:00 PM 

 

   May 22 West Virginia Symphony Chorus                        

      will  perform Ernest Bloch’s  

           Avodath Hakodesh at the Temple - 4:00 PM 

 

   May 27 - Bar Mitzvah of  William Beverage 

                  7:30 PM 

 

 


